WOODCOCK TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES
August 9, 2022

The Board of Supervisors of Woodcock Township met on Tuesday August 9, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. for their regular meeting.
Chairman Winters opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance with the following present:

William Winters, Chairman; Randall Chess Vice Chairman and Jason Crawford.
Renee Hayes, Secretary/Treasurer
Guests: See attached list.

There were no public comments on agenda items at this time.

Approval of Minutes Mr. Crawford made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 19 & July 28 meeting. Mr. Chess
seconded and the motion carried.

Payment of Bills Mr. Crawford made a motion to approve the payment of the bills & payroll for the period of -July 19-
Augsut 9, 2022. Mr. Chess seconded and the motion carried.

Update on township property improvements using ARPA funds: Precast concrete walls were delivered and set on 8/2;
Hoop delivered 8/2 & erected 8/8; Concrete floor, apron & sidewalk is complete; Stormwater plans are complete, but need
implemented.

Open Issues:
o Pfeiffer Cemetery: Escrow not received yet.
e Salt Order will be ordered under the new contract.
e Runyan’s Property — Mr. Runyan is working w/ his attorney to see if he would be permitted to at least mow
& maintain the yard.
[}

New Business:

1. Solar Discussion- Twp Solicitor submitted a draft Ordinance today, which the Board has not had time to review
yet. Mr. Chess stated they will review and keep the best interests of the township residents in mind.

Public Comment:

William Shetler wondered if smaller stones could be used on the roads as the ones being used hurt the horses legs & feet.
Reason the larger ones are used (2A)

Dan Norton- asked why French Creek Drive, Bertram, Vista, etc. were paved and the residents on dirt roads get nothing.
The newly paved roads are in residential areas with no thru traffic. Other people in the township deserve something for
their tax dollars. The Board explained the costs of the different types of dust suppressants, which are very high but they
are willing to try to come up with something for next year. They will look at “feeder” roads vs. main roads and see if there
is a cost effective solution. They will revisit the soy bean oil since it seemed to work last time, even though the entire
process wasn’t completed due to cost.

There being no further business, Mr. Winters moved to adjourn at 6:01 p.m. Crawford seconded and the motion carried.

Renee D. Hayes, Secretary



